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Question: 
Senator CAMERON: If there is an extended period of bargaining, is there any back pay to the 
date of the agreement expiring?  
Ms Talbot: Back pay could only be provided if there were exceptional circumstances. That is 
what is outlined in the Australian government employment act.  
Senator CAMERON: What are the particular circumstances?  
Ms Talbot: That particular detail has not actually been provided. I will have to take that on 
notice.   
 
Answer: 
The Department of Human Services is conducting bargaining in accordance with the 
Australian Government Public Sector Workplace Bargaining Policy (the policy).  The 
policy’s Supporting Guidance states that remuneration increases should apply prospectively 
unless exceptional circumstances apply and have the approval of the Ministers.  This has been 
a long standing and established government policy. 

The policy does not define exceptional circumstances.  Questions on circumstances where 
back pay should be paid are more appropriately directed to the Australian Public Service 
Commission which has policy responsibility. 
 
 
 
 


